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            Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 
Director, Legal Services 

Phone: 603-724-2135 
 Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

December 18, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 
 
Re:  Docket No. DE 23-035; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. 
 2022 Annual Storm Fund Report 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
 In its August 3, 2023, Procedural Order in this docket, the Commission stated that “the 
DOE is requested to file an audit report and its recommendation on or before November 30, 
2023, and Liberty shall notify the Commission whether additional process and/or a hearing 
will be required on or before December 18, 2023.” 

In its November 30, 2023, cover letter that provided the audit report to the 
Commission, DOE stated that, “if the Commission accepts DOE’s recommendations 
regarding adjustment of the 2022 Storm Fund expenses and the related [Major Storm Fund] 
balance as of December 31, 2022, no further process is necessary, and the docket may be 
closed.” 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite state Electric) Corp., I write to inform the 
Commission that Liberty has received and reviewed the DOE’s audit report, that Liberty 
agrees to make the adjustments recommended in the audit report, that Liberty has no 
objection to the Commission accepting DOE’s recommendations, and that Liberty thus 
agrees with DOE that no further process or hearing will be required in this docket.   

Thank you. 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

cc:    Service List 

fu Liberty'· 


